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August 17, 2000 
 
 
ALL ASSOCIATION MEMBERS 

 
 
 

Circular Letter No. 00-1349 
 
 

 
RE: Minnesota Filing Procedure Changes and Clarifications 
 
The Minnesota Department of Commerce recently released Bulletin 2000-1 for the 
purpose of announcing changes and clarifying specific filing procedures and forms 
currently in use by Workers’ Compensation insurers in the State of Minnesota.  The staff 
of the MWCIA wishes to draw membership’s attention to the following items: 
 
1. LPOA 
 
3a. Basic Schedule of Rate Filings 

 
3f. Minnesota Contactors Premium Adjustment Program (MCPAP) 

 
3h. Rate Filing Copies 
 
9. Form Filings 
 
 
A copy of the Department of Commerce Bulletin 2000-1 is available on DOC’s website at  
www.commerce.state.mn.us or by linking to them via MWCIA’s website at 
www.mwcia.org.  Should you have any questions or need further information concerning 
this bulletin, please contact Tammy Lohmann, Senior Commerce Analyst, at 
651.296.2327. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Bruce A. Tollefson, CIC 
President
 


